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Translated with www.DeepL.com/Translator (free version) 

 
Dear parents/carers of Wereldwijs. 
 
In front of you is the third Wereldwijs of this school year. Winter is entering the country and the 
Christmas holidays are approaching. 
December is a month with many highlights. On 5 December we celebrated St Nicholas with all 
children. All children were allowed to choose a present from the treasury or were surprised with a 
surprise. After St Nicholas, we are preparing for Christmas. The days are getting shorter and cosy 
lights are shining everywhere. Next Thursday we will celebrate Christmas with all classes. With the 
Christmas party in the classes as a cosy finale. Hopefully we will see you on the square. 
Through this way I would like to wish you all happy days and a wonderful 2024! On Friday 22 
December the children already have their holidays. I look forward to seeing you at school again on 
Monday 8 January 
 
Kind regards, also on behalf of the team, 
Toyah Vogels 
Director IKC Wereldwijs 
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Education content-related continuous line IKC-wide   
 
Regular 
 
Dear parents, 
 
How quickly time goes by! 2023 is already almost over 
and we will soon usher in 2024! 2023 was marked by a 
new management and site leaders and at regular to get to 
know each other. I see beautiful initiatives and care for 
the children in our school. Sinterklaas arrived by cargo 
bike, how nice that he also came to visit us. The children 
of groups 1 to 5 were all allowed to choose something 
beautiful in the treasure room, which was quite an 
experience. The children from groups 6 to 8 worked hard 
on their surprises, which they also enjoyed. The fun 
working methods and good atmosphere made this day 
fantastic. 
 
The Christmas trees were decorated and the meals were 
almost all made up. We even saw the first snow in the 
schoolyard, how fun was this snowman made by a pupil! 
 
On Thursday, we celebrate with each other a social 
gathering, you as a parent are also welcome (in good 
weather outside, in bad weather in the playroom) to enjoy a tasty snack and something to drink (tea 
or hot chocolate) with us. During and after the celebration, each family will be able to pick up a 
Winter Wonder Pack. This Winter Wonder Pack contains all kinds of tasty things to enjoy together as 
a family at home. Will you also come by to collect your package?  
 
In the classrooms, we are working hard on how to give the best education to our pupils. Good 
teaching involves good instruction, which we do according to the EDI principle. That means: explicit 
direct instruction. This instruction follows a number of standard phases: Fetching prior knowledge, 
giving instruction (demonstrating), doing things together and independent processing. While doing 
things together, we work with activating work forms and make extensive use of the maths boards. 
This allows the teacher to check whether the children have understood the instruction. If the teacher 
sees that a wrong answer is given, she can immediately respond to what the children need.  
In the near future, we will work on this even more in order to enrich the education of your child(ren).  
 
Tommy Tomato 
Sometimes we have meals left over in the group or children do not want to eat it at that time. What 
is not eaten at school we give home. The meals are easy to freeze and also to reheat.  
Last term, we mainly ate the pasta menu; we now also get other kinds of dishes to try out.  
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Parents' Association 
We have received 3 applications for the parents' association, for which we thank them. These 
parents will be called to a meeting in the new calendar year to explain what is expected and how 
they can help. We would love to receive more applications, so if you are still in doubt.... don't... just 

sign up 🙂 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Christianne Haan 
Site manager of regular IKC Wereldwijs 
 
 

Look in the Group and Coffee Moment 

On 22 November was the second coffee 
moment. This one was about nutrition and the  
(sometimes difficult) choices you can make. It 
was a fun interactive meeting and the 
discussion on nutrition was very interesting! It 
is great to see how everyone is doing their best 
to help children grow up as healthy as possible! 
At school, we match this by offering the 
children a healthy hot meal twice a week with 
Tommy Tomato. 

On Thursday 1 February, there will be the third 'look in the group' and coffee moment for 
parents. Sjoerd Mercera of Stichting Meerwaarde will come to tell that for the second time. 
This time, he will talk about the language courses and activities Meerwaarde offers for adults 
and children. 
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ITK (International languages classes) 

The past few weeks have been dominated by the theme of Feast. The pupils have learned 
words related to various celebrations. A lot of attention has also been paid to typical Dutch 
celebrations, such as Sinterklaas. After the holidays, the theme will be "Hatsjoe" and we will 
learn words to do with the body, illness and health. It is nice if you then also talk to your 
child about these topics in your own language. This helps in learning the words in Dutch. 

After the holidays, our expansion will also continue. We will start with group Pink, a group 
with pupils aged 8, 9 and 10. We are happy to have found a new teacher for this group. He 
will introduce himself to you in this newsletter.  Some pupils will also change groups. Parents 
and children will be informed about this personally. 

 

Prize Language class Blue 

A few weeks ago, group Blue participated in the step-count project. This was organised by 
the Haarlemmermeer sports service. All children in group Blue received a step-counting 
watch. For a week, Group Blue went on extra exercise and sports and after a week we wrote 
down the number of steps. Group Blue had taken a total of 19540 steps! And with this score, 
we also won a prize! We got to rent two smoothie bikes with a sports day! Super nice that 
we got a prize and also very nice that we get to keep the watches. 
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Staff 

Introducing: 

Regular 

Dear parents/carers, 

My name is Djinan Nurmohamed and I will be joining the team at 
IKC Wereldwijs from 9 January. This seems like a great school to 
work in and I am immensely looking forward to starting. On 
Wednesdays, I am in group 4/5 and Thursday and Friday in group 8. 

I am 56 years old, married with 3 children (a son aged 22 and two 
daughters aged 18) and live in Hoofddorp. Meanwhile, I have been 
working in primary education for more than 10 years. With my 
Surinamese background, I really enjoy teaching children of different 
cultures. I get a lot of pleasure out of working with children from 
multicultural families.  

I look forward to meeting you in the schoolyard! For now, happy 
holidays and a happy new year! 

 

 

 

Hello all! My name is Saheser Berberoglu, I am 22 years 
old and live with my parents, brother and sister in 
Heemskerk. 

From February, I will be working as a teaching assistant 
Regular at IKC Wereldwijs! I'll be working on Mondays 
and Tuesdays. The rest of the week I am busy with my 
studies to become a primary school teacher, which I am 
doing at the Hogeschool in Leiden. So hopefully one 
more year before I can stand in front of the classroom 
myself! 

In my spare time, I like to be with family and friends. 
Should I have any time left over besides my studies, I 
like to bake all sorts of goodies, such as cakes and 
biscuits. 

I am looking forward to starting in February! Hope to see you then!                                   
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ITK 

First of all, let me introduce myself, my name is Willem Luijckx. I 
am the new teacher of the new  Language Class Pink. I am 
married to Ayala and have 3 grown-up children.  

In the Netherlands, I worked in special education for eight years 
as a group teacher. From 1990 until 2023, I lived in Israel. There I 
worked at various schools and institutes as a sports teacher, 
exercise teacher and Dutch language teacher. 

I am very excited and energised to work in the Netherlands 
again at IKC Wereldwijs as a group teacher. 

I wish you happy holidays and a happy 2024. 

Kind regards, 

Willem Luijckx 

 

 

My name is Davey Goossens, I am 28 years old and working at 
Wereldwijs since 1 November 2023.  

I work two days in group T Purple. On the other days I work at 
another primary school. 

Besides my work, I am the father of a little boy, Jazzley. In my job, I 
try to get the best out of children and will always have fun and 
have a laugh with them. 

 

 

New pupils and departing pupils: 

Regular:  

Enzo is moving, starting at another school after the holidays.  

The following children started at regular last term. Welcome all of them! 

Rana Hazeem (1-2A), Omar (1-2B), Rana Kazeem (group 3), Aylin (group 6-7), Nil (group 6-7) and 
Abdallah (group 8). 

ITK Language classes:  

Over the past few weeks, many pupils have moved: Sofyan, Waleed, Rafeef, Ayesha, Sardar Malek, 
Mohammed Malek, Nicollas, Sojda and Manahel. 
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After the Christmas break, the following pupils will leave: Emal, Tatsam, Trayaaksh, Alex, Dhruv, 
Muxin, Diaan, Riley, Daryna, Tarsila, Iarik and Tyler. We wish all these children a great time at their 
new school.  

New children will also start in the language classes after the holidays: 

Green: Mielkyis, Bietal, Ysra, Taha, Abdle Aziz, Gabriel 

Red: Kopelan, Hevana 

White: Anhelina, Maayan, Anabel and Zaineddin 

Grey: Sidra, Ibra 

Yellow: Emir, Fatima, Junxi, Kinley 

Pink: Sacha, Daniel, Alicia, Kaislyn, Liana, Mohammad, Naeem, Fadel, Zilan, Rotem, Ludrik, Ahmad, 

Blue: Zhuoxi, Ali 

Orange: Kaiser 

Have fun learning Dutch, everyone! 

 
Photos from last period IKC wide 
 
IKC Wereldwijs 
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December 2023 
16 za  

17 zo  

18 ma  

19 di  

20 wo  

21 do Christmas celebration and dinner in 
the early evening. 
Wereldwijzer 3 (Newsletter for 
parents) 

22 vr NO SCHOOL > Pupil-free day.  

23 za  

24 zo  

25 ma Christmas holidays. 
Christmas Day. 

26 di Boxing Day. 

27 wo  

28 do  

29 vr  

30 za  

31 zo New Year’s Eve. 
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January 2024 
01 ma New Year’s Day 

02 di  

03 wo  

04 do  

05 vr  

06 za Three kings 

07 zo  

08 ma Back to school 

09 di  

10 wo  

11 do  

12 vr  

13 za  

14 zo  

15 ma  

16 di  

17 wo  

18 do  

19 vr  

20 za  

21 zo  

22 ma  

23 di  

24 wo National reading days until 3 
February. 

25 do  

26 vr  

27 za  

28 zo  

29 ma  

30 di  

31 wo  

February 2024 
01 do Glimpse into the group from 8.30 - 

9.00 am. Parents are welcome in 
their child(ren)'s group. 

02 vr  

03 za  

04 zo  

05 ma  

06 di  

07 wo  

08 do  

09 vr  
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10 za  

11 zo  

12 ma  

13 di  

14 wo Valentine’s Day 

15 do NO School> study day 
Wereldwijzer 3 (Newsletter for 
parents) 

16 vr NO SCHOOL > study day. 
Wereldwijzer 4 

17 za  

18 zo  

19 ma Spring holiday 

20 di  

21 wo  

22 do  

23 vr  

24 za  

25 zo  

 
 

 


